LIBRARY OF CONGRESS WASHINGTON



August 22 1929

Dear Sir:

Your letter of July 21 (acknowledged on August 17), concerning (1) Indians of the Plains, 1862-1891 and (2) foreign relations between Canada and the United States in regard to the Indians on the border during those years, has received the interested attention of the Acting Chief Bibliographer and of the Acting Chief of the Division of Manuscripts. Their reports are herewith, for your information.

Regretting the delay in our response, which has been due to stress of Library work,

Very truly yours,

(2 enclosures)

(For the Librarian)

Prof. W. S. Campbell
Department of English
University of Oklahoma
Norman Oklahoma